
June 6, 2023 - 7:30pm - Hey everyone! Here is an evening update on the wildland 
fire on Centennial Lake in the Matawatchan area. Currently fire crews have been 
able to flank the fire with their hoses to focus on the hot spots within the burn 
area and preventative measures around the perimeter of the burn. Although we 
have made great progress, the fire has not yet been declared as "being held". 
Crews will continue to work tomorrow with the assistance of mutual aid. 
 
Again the Township would like to share their appreciation to our department as 
well as other departments and services that have stepped up to assist during this 
time.  

 


